
 

BULLETIN 019 
2023 Women’s Leadership Program 

 

 

International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers 
Northern Crossroads Local Lodge 1681 

Box 152 2000 Airport Rd NE 
Calgary, AB T2E 6Z8 

December 8, 2022 

 

Dear Sisters, 

 

The IAM Grand Lodge has issued a call for the Women’s Leadership Program to be held February 19-24, 2023 at the 

William W. Winpisinger Education and Technology Center (W3) in Hollywood, MD, USA. 

 

This course from the Women’s and Human Rights Department is designed to motivate union sisters to become active 

members within their local lodge.  The program is designed to build leadership skills and develop skills in the areas of 

organizing, parliamentary procedure, political and legislative involvement, strategic planning, and network building, 

 

The W3 is committed to protecting the health and safety of all participants who attend and staff who work at the 

facility.  Participants attending in-person programs at W3 must be fully vaccinated at least two (2) weeks before the 

program starts and also be able to provide proof of vaccination prior to attendance.  Attendees are also expected to 

follow the facilities’ most up to date COVID protocols. 

 

All tuition and transportation costs are borne by the local lodge on behalf of the participant.  Time clearance will be 

provided by submitting a request to the Air Canada Workforce Planning Coordinator Michelle Hiebert. 

 

Anyone who is interested is requested to email the Executive Board at:  executive@iamaw1681.ca or reach out to a 

member of the EBoard in-person.  The deadline to register for the program is December 26th, 2022. 

 

In Solidarity, 

 

 

Eljay Camponi 
Recording Secretary 
IAMAW LL1681 
recordingsecretary@iamaw1681.ca 


